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The reviews were good for 
the annual meeting.  Jeff 
Beals had  an interesting 
seminar Sunday afternoon 
on the use of storytelling in 
making sales presentations.  
This material was of interest 
to our retailers, manu-
facturers, and  community 
owners/ managers who 
spend a great deal of time 
trying to close various 
prospects. 
Following Jeff’s presentation, 
we had  a panel of 
community owners/ mana-
gers who made presentations 
about best practices and  
commented  on questions 
raised  from members in the 
audience.  We thank the 
panel of Don Hansen, Patty 
Pratt, Barbara Hames, and  
Sarah O’Dell. 
Who will ever forget Don 
Hansen’s presentation on the 
goose that laid  the golden 
egg, complete with a golden 
egg and  a phony chicken 
who had  clearly seen its best 
days?  The panel, moderated 
by President Joanne Stevens, 
d id  a great job. 
Sunday night we were joined  
at the reception and  d inner 
by Iowa Congressman David  
Young who made an 
interesting speech after 
d inner.  Following Congress-
man Young, Pippa White 
was back with one of her 
dramatic presentations.  This 
one was on the history of 
storytelling.  Pippa gave us 
examples of various kinds of 

storytelling.  This was the 
third  consecutive year of 
dramatic presentations at the 
IMHA Presidents’ banquet. 
Monday was a flurry of four 
d ifferent presentations, 
beginning with attorney, 
Jodie McDougal. Following 
Jodie was Rick Robinson, 
MHI’s General Counsel and  
Vice President for State and 
Regulatory Relations.  Rick 
had  an update on federal 
matters important to the 
industry.  Then we switched  
gears with a presentation on 
social media.  Katie 
Patterson, owner of Happy 
Medium, gave us an 
overview of the landscape of 
this increasingly important 
topic.  Finally, we had  a 
panel of IMHA members 
who reviewed the situation 
with regard  to the financing 
of manufactured  homes.  The 
panel was Corey Jestice, 21st 
Century; Chuck McQuillan, 
Berins Enterprises; and  Gene 
Dobek and  Darrel Boyd from 
Triad .  This panel reviewed  
the overall complexity of 
today’s financing climate 
and informed the audience 
of financial products 
designed  to meet this need .  
 
 

Annual Meeting 

Sponsors 

Costs to conduct meaningful 
annual meetings are going 
up each year, with increases 
from hotels and  speakers.  

The primary reason that 
IMHA has been able to hold 
our registration fees stable 
for you is that we have 
generous sponsors.  This 
year nine IMHA member 
companies contributed  $3250 
for the annual meeting.  The 
next time you do business 
with one of these companies, 
be sure to thank them for 
their generosity to IMHA. 
 
Platinum 
Yes Communities  
 Sarah O’Dell 
 
Gold  
Schult Homes   
 Terry Weilage 
   
Silver 
Arthur G. Gallagher  
 Matt Fay 
Berins Enterprises  
 Chuck McQuillan 
Brenton Communities  
 Ken Brenton 
Fairmont/ Friendship Homes 
 Brian Cira 
Highland Homes  
 Tim Hieronimous 
Skyline Homes  
 Jim Kaun 
Triad     
 Gene Dobek 
 

Don’t Forget Local 

Permits 

Retailers and  installers who 
are moving homes should  
not forget local oversized  
movement permits.  
Members often focus just on 
getting the state oversized  
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permits, whether they be the 
annual permit, all systems 
permit, and  the single trip  
permit.  These permits are 
good only for the state road 
systems and  interstate 
highways.  In the case of the 
all systems permit, not all 
cities and  counties 
participate. 
A member recently got 
d inged  for not having a 
county permit, even though 
the journey on the county 
road  was for fewer than five 
miles. Having the state 
permit in this instance is not 
helpful. 
The effect of not having the 
permit, if you get caught, is 
to pay fines which are 
calculated  from the lawful 
limits on roads: 8’6” for 
width and  52 ft. for length.  
The permit gives you the 
ability to exceed  the lawful 
limits on the roadways. 
In the county for this 
incident, the county 
oversized  permit is $10, the 
same as the state charges for 
single trip  permits. It’s not 
much money. However, not 
getting the permit is 
probably more about the 
extra time it takes to secure 
the county permit than the 
cost involved . But getting 
caught will cost you $660 for 
being too long and  too wid e, 
not to mention the time and 
stress of dealing with the 
issue. 
 

 
Modular Shipments in 

Iowa Fall 

The third  quarter numbers 
are in, and  they are not good 
for Iowa.  Only 83 modulars 
were ordered  by Iowa 
retailers and builders in the 
third  quarter of this year.  In 
2014, the number was 124.  
That’s a drop of 41 homes, 
fourth worst among the 34 
states surveyed. The 

percentage drop of 33% was 
also the fourth worst. 
However, modular orders 
were up in 21 states, and  the 
national increase for the 
quarter was about 4%.   
For the year, 9 states are 
down in orders, with only 
two states topping Iowa’s 
24% decline: Illinois, with 
24.8% and Montana with a 
28.7% drop in orders this 
year.  Through three 
quarters, 222 modulars have 
been ordered  in Iowa, down 
70 homes from last year. 
Iowa is 15th in the U.S. for the 
third  quarter of this year. 
Last year, Iowa ranked 8th in 
third  quarter orders.  For the 
current year, here are the top 
15 national leaders in 
modular homes through 
three quarters: 1. New York 
(1129) 2. North Carolina 
(1037) 3. Virginia (764) 4. 
Pennsylvania (680) 5.  New 
Jersey (629) 6. North Dakota 
(452) 7. Massachusetts (352) 
8. Texas (348) 9. Maine (314) 
10. Michigan (287) 11. 
Florida (266) 12. Wisconsin 
(250) 13. Minnesota (236) 14. 
South Carolina (226) 15. 
Iowa (222) 
There are 8 states in the third  
quarter where modular were 
4% or higher of all the 
build ing permits pulled  for 
residential housing: 1. Maine 
8.8% 2. North Dakota 7% 3. 
West Virginia 5.5% 4. New 
York 4.9% 5. Pennsylvania 
4.7% 6. Delaware 4.5% 7. 
Montana 4.3% 8. Vermont 
4% 
Iowa’s market share is 2.4%, 
a full percentage higher than 
the national aggregate of 
1.4% 

 

Mfg Housing: Last Two 

Months Brutal 

Iowa retailers ordered  32 
manufactured  homes in 
August, an increase of 7 

homes or 28% over August 
of 2014.  Then September 
and  October came along.  
Iowa retailers ordered  31 
fewer homes in September 
compared  to last year, a drop 
of about 60% from the 52 
homes of 2014.  In October 
the orders were 25 homes, 
down 11 homes, or 31%. 
Needless to say, the orders 
for the year are down 30 
homes, or about 11%.  
Through 10 months, that’s 
only 253 homes. Through the 
third  quarter, manufactured  
homes have a slight edge 
over modular home orders – 
228 to 222. 
Single sectioned  homes are 
still 65% of the Iowa market 
with 165 homes. For the 
year, Iowa ranks 33rd in 
single sectioned  orders, 42nd 
in multi-sectioned  orders, 
and  36th for total orders in 
the U.S. 

 

MHPAC 

The Manufactured  Housing 
Political Action Committee, 
MHPAC, is completing 34 
years of fundraising.  What 
we do with the money is to 
contribute to candidates to 
the Iowa legislature who 
support manufactured  
housing’s positions on issues 
before the Iowa legislature.  
The trend  for MHPAC has 
been fewer members 
supporting MHPAC, but 
those who do are giving 
more money. MHPAC was 
one of the earlier PACs 
formed in the state.  These 
days everyone has a PAC. 
The most recent contributors 
to MHPAC are as follows: 
Lee Dreyer, Curt Erikson, 
Roy Marquardt, Joanne 
Stevens, and  Golfview 
Investors.  The totals for year 
are $20,800 for MHPAC from 
32 members, and  7 members 
gave $5950 to the 527 fund. 


